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Dear Parents 

Welcome to our new calendar year 2018. We look forward to 

even greater and better things to come, academically and also 

in the broader sense. Our wonderful parents have been 

supportive, constructive and positive towards all functions 

which showed the genuine interest and care for their children 

and also for all our students. 

A few notices herewith: 

 Report Cards Year 1 upwards will be available for 

collection during the week of 29 January – further 

information to follow 

 School closes for Term 2 break on Friday 19 January  

 School reopens on Monday 29 January for Term 3 

 Tet holidays are from 14 to 23 February  

 School reopens after Tet on Monday 26 February 

 New enrolments for Semester 2 is now open – please 

contact the Office during school hours 

 Donations to our local orphanage will take place during 

the last week of Term 2 – decent old clothes and food 

may be dropped off at school until Friday morning 19 

January for the orphanage 

 iGCSE 2 final exams will start on 17 April 2018 

For our Kindergarten students, we will be sending report cards 

to parents on Wednesday 17 January via email. Please ensure 

that the Office has the correct email address for you.  

On behalf of our staff we wish all our students a wonderful break 

and look forward to welcoming them back on 29 January 2018. 

Best wishes 

Dudley Schroeder 

Principal 
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Above and below: Looking back on the activities from 1st 
semester: The Science Fair and Halloween  
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News from Kindergarten 

Happy New Year! We hope you all had a fantastic and relaxing 

holiday with many great memories! We are excited to be back 

at school and have a very busy month ahead of us! 

Our first trip for the year 2018 was very interesting. The KIK 

students and teachers had learned so much about the history 

and the architectural design of the White Palace. The luxury 

mansion in a pristine garden was awesome. We enjoyed 

learning the history of the building and its huge frangipani trees 

surrounded by old cannons. We really liked the fresh air of the 

sea, the beauty of the White Palace and also the opportunity to 

enjoy looking at the typical and rare antiques. It was really fun 

to step back in time to yesteryear. 

Lastly, our kindergarteners are so happy and excited being in 

the swimming pool. All students from K-1 to Prep are taught 

water safety by Mr. Andrew. It is so nice to see how our students 

are developing their swimming skills and see them splashing in 

the water wearing their gorgeous swimsuits. 

Term 2 in Review 

Even though it is a brand new year, we are just closing the door 

on our second term, and the first semester. Half the academic 

year is gone already. Where did the time go?  

We’ve had some exciting times over the last 2 terms from the 

Halloween sports and activity day, to the Teacher’s Day 

celebrations and the Science Fair. It has been a jam packed 6 

months.  

We asked some of our students about their favourite moments 

from Semester 1. Here’s what they had to say: 

Barbie Y8L: I really loved the Christmas Fair, there were so 

many good games this year! 

Hana Y3L: I really loved the Christmas party because I got to 

open presents and we had lots of fun.  

Patrick Y5L: My favourite thing about the year so far is in 

October, when we had to make decorations for our classroom 

door for Halloween. 

Lina Y4L: I like doing the exams. I like the challenges and trying 

not to make any mistakes.  

Ivan Y3L: I really enjoyed the Christmas Fair. There were lots 

of fun games! 
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Above: Kindergarten enjoying their swimming programme with 
Mr. Andrew. 

Above: Kindergarten excursion to The White Palace 

Above: Year 1,2 and 3 International enjoying their Christmas Party. 
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